
1 
 

 

 

NIHR condemns the bombing of East Eker 

July 02, 2016 

The National Institution for Human Rights (NIHR) received news from the Ministry of Interior 

about a bombing that occurred in the evening on 30 June 2016, which led to the death of a citizen 

and the injury of three children who were with her in the car, as they were exposed to shrapnel 

while they were passing the bombing that took place in East Eker in the Ventral Governorate. 

In this regard, the NIHR can only denounce this sinful and illegal act that targeted the life of a 

citizen, stating that this act would undermine security and stability, intimidate the safe, threaten 

security and civil peace, and negatively affect human rights and fundamental freedoms. 

The NIHR urges all concerned in society to be vigilant, not to rush towards calls for violence, 

adhere to peaceful action, defend demands by available legal means, adhere to national unity, 

renounce violence in all its forms in thought and practice, control themselves and promote the 

values of peaceful coexistence among all. 

On this painful occasion, the NIHR extends its sincere condolences and sympathy to the family of 

the deceased, calling on God Almighty to inspire patience and solace to her family and relatives 

and to grant the injured children a speedy recovery, health and safety. 


